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Temecula United Methodist ChurchTemecula United Methodist ChurchTemecula United Methodist ChurchTemecula United Methodist Church    

The MESSENGERThe MESSENGERThe MESSENGERThe MESSENGER    

Temecula United Methodist Church 
Cordially invites you to our 

25th Anniversary Worship Celebration 
and Ministry Fair 

 
Sunday, October 14, 2012  

10:00 a.m. Worship • 11:30 a.m. Ministry Fair 
42690 Margarita Road, Temecula 

 
Special Commemorative Items Available 

 
SPECIAL GUESTS  

Rev. Myron WingfieldRev. Myron WingfieldRev. Myron WingfieldRev. Myron Wingfield, 
South District Superintendent 

    
Rev. Bau DangRev. Bau DangRev. Bau DangRev. Bau Dang, 

Formerly Riverside District Superintendent 
Lunch prepared by TUMC Youth  

$6 for two chicken skewers, two sides, a roll and a drink,  
or $3 for one chicken skewer, one side, a roll and a drink.   

Drinks are lemonade, iced tea and  coffee. 
Lunch proceeds benefit Youth Ministries  
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Sunday ScheduleSunday ScheduleSunday ScheduleSunday Schedule    
9:00 a.m. Worship9:00 a.m. Worship9:00 a.m. Worship9:00 a.m. Worship    

Sunday School ClassesSunday School ClassesSunday School ClassesSunday School Classes    
EVERY SUNDAYEVERY SUNDAYEVERY SUNDAYEVERY SUNDAY    

 
Toddler Room/Childcare (Ages 1-4 yrs.) 

Younger Elementary Class (K—3rd)  
Older Elementary Class (4th—5th) 

    
10:30  a.m. Worship 10:30  a.m. Worship 10:30  a.m. Worship 10:30  a.m. Worship     

Childcare:  Childcare:  Childcare:  Childcare:  Toddlers—younger  elementary. 
Toys and books available for children. 

    
Sunday Evening UMYFSunday Evening UMYFSunday Evening UMYFSunday Evening UMYF    

Middle High 5:00 -7:00 p.m. 
Senior High 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Pastor:Pastor:Pastor:Pastor:    
The Rev. Dr. Randy Johnson 
Phone:  (951) 676-1800, ext. 4 
E-mail:  randy@temeculaumc.com 
 

Korean Language PastorKorean Language PastorKorean Language PastorKorean Language Pastor    
Rev. Dr. Jin Tae Kwon  
Phone: (951) 699-7812 
    

Director of MusicDirector of MusicDirector of MusicDirector of Music    
Mr. Rob Hodo 
E-mail:  rhodo@verizon.net 
Dr. Corry Bell, Pianist 
E-mail: docpno@aol.com 
 

Youth Ministry DirectorYouth Ministry DirectorYouth Ministry DirectorYouth Ministry Director    
Mark McCullough 
Phone:  (951) 676-1800, ext. 6 
E-mail:  mnmfam@adelphia.net 
 

Children’s MinistryChildren’s MinistryChildren’s MinistryChildren’s Ministry    
Diana Walker 
Phone:  (951) 676-1800, ext. 5 
E-mail:  dianajo@verizon.net 
 

Special Events CoordinatorSpecial Events CoordinatorSpecial Events CoordinatorSpecial Events Coordinator    
Deb Severns 
Phone:  (951) 676-1800, ext. 5 
 
 

Administrative Secretary Administrative Secretary Administrative Secretary Administrative Secretary     
Mary Kottman 
Phone:  (951) 676-1800, ext. 3 
Fax:        (951) 398-2694 
E-mail:  tumc@temeculaumc.com 
Church office hours:   9—4 Mon.-Fri. 
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Celebrating 25 Years!Celebrating 25 Years!Celebrating 25 Years!Celebrating 25 Years!    
 
TUMC continues to be one of the “bright stars” on 
the District and Annual Conference.  Today, we are 
among the top 17% (by worship attendance) of all 
churches in our Annual Conference. Interestingly, 
TUMC and Moreno Valley UMC are the only two 
“successful” new church starts (with buildings) on 
the former Riverside District in the last 25 years.  
 
One common experience of both churches is tre-
mendous change. For example, church members 
on average, nationwide, only stay in one church for 
three years!  To date, we have received over 1,100 
members.  Today, only 50 of our roughly 300 mem-
bers remember building a church from the ground 
up. What a thrill it was, and what hard work. We 
owe a great debt to those “pioneer members” and 
Rev. David French, Founding Pastor.  An additional 
25 of our members remember the excitement of 
building our largest second Phase II construction 
that included Celebration Hall. All the rest of the 
members have joined since 2000. What a great 
journey it has been and we are not finished!  
 
TUMC is blessed by an open and supportive spirit 
with many, many faithful lay persons giving excel-
lent leadership. We can be proud of our outstand-
ing community involvement and mission giving. 
TUMC is a special church and I am grateful to be in 
ministry with you all. 
 
I personally invite you to our October 14th celebra-
tion that includes special worship with Dr. Bau 
Dang.  Following our 10 a.m. worship, we will have 
children’s activities, a BBQ and a Ministry Faire. Pick 
up our TUMC commemorative metal ornament to 
remember the day. We also have new TUMC shirts 
for sale. Join us! 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor Randy 
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Meet Our New Bishop Meet Our New Bishop Meet Our New Bishop Meet Our New Bishop     
Bishop Minerva Garza Carcaño Bishop Minerva Garza Carcaño Bishop Minerva Garza Carcaño Bishop Minerva Garza Carcaño has been assigned by the 2012 

Western Jurisdictional Conference to be the Resident Bishop in 

the Los Angeles Episcopal Area beginning September 1, 2012. 

The Resident Bishop provides leadership to the California-

Pacific Annual Conference, which includes Southern California, 

Hawaii and other islands in the Pacific Ocean. 

Bishop Minerva Garza Carcaño Bishop Minerva Garza Carcaño Bishop Minerva Garza Carcaño Bishop Minerva Garza Carcaño has always been a church per-
son.   Born in Edinburg, Texas, January 20, 1954, into a Methodist 
family, she is a third generation Methodist. Church has been her 
home throughout her life. As a child she knew she was attracted to 
the church, and later recognized the attraction for what it truly was—
a call to the ordained ministry.  
    

As a young person she was an active youth leader in her local church and in the Rio Grande Conference.  Youth min-
istry introduced her to service in the connectional church.  She served first on the Jurisdictional Youth Council of the 
South Central Jurisdiction.  Her service to both her Annual Conference and the larger Methodist connection has con-
tinued.   She believes service to and for others in the connection is a vital ministry.    
 
Her ministry of service includes serving on Council of Ministry, Council of Finance, Board of Ordained Ministry, the 
General Boards of Global Ministry and Church and Society, the Board of the Publishing House, the General Commis-
sion on Christian Unity and Interreligious Concerns, and the General Commission on Religion and Race. She has also 
been on several general church special committees:  Our Theological Task Committee, the Connectional Process 
Team, the Study Committee on the Relationship of the UMC and the Autonomous Affiliated Methodist Churches of 
Latin America and the Caribbean, and the Standing Committee on Central Conference Matters. She has served as a 
pastor in communities in Texas, California and New Mexico. She has served as a district superintendent in the West 
Texas and New Mexico area as well as in the greater Portland, Oregon area.   
 
She was the founding pastor of the ecumenical ministry, the South Albuquerque Cooperative Ministry, in  
Albuquerque. Out of a continuing commitment to ecumenical and interfaith work, she has served as President of the  
New Mexico Conference of Churches and as the President of the Arizona Ecumenical Council.  Churches in both  
areas honored her for outstanding ecumenical leadership.     
 
In each area she has served she has worked with the Industrial Areas Foundation projects. She serves on the  
Southwest Industrial Education Fund Board.   She was elected to the UMC Episcopacy in 2004.  She has served as 
bishop of the Phoenix Area of the Desert Southwest Conference. She presently serves as President of the College of 
Bishops of the Western Jurisdiction. 
 
Bishop Carcaño has had the opportunity to preach, teach, and speak at sessions of annual conferences, schools of 
Christian Mission, pastors’ schools, youth and student events, at schools of theology, at a variety of United Methodist 
and ecumenical church events, and justice and human rights events all over the U.S. and in Brazil, Argentina, Cuba, 
Mexico, Zimbabwe, and Switzerland.  
 
She continues to serve as the Chair of the Interagency Task Force on Immigration for the United Methodist Church, 
and is a lead spokesperson on matters of immigration reform for the Council of Bishops. She has been honored by the 
Sisters of Loretto for her work on immigration.    
 
She is married to Thomas L. Spaniolo, a lawyer who specializes in immigration and criminal law.  They have a  
daughter, Sofia T. Spaniolo-Carcaño, who is a student at Columbia College in Chicago, Illinois. 
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Introducing Rev. Myron Wingfield, Our Introducing Rev. Myron Wingfield, Our Introducing Rev. Myron Wingfield, Our Introducing Rev. Myron Wingfield, Our 
New South District SuperintendentNew South District SuperintendentNew South District SuperintendentNew South District Superintendent    

Rev. Myron Wingfield is completing his seventh 
year as Superintendent of the South District of the 
United Methodist Church.  Myron was ordained in 
1989 and has served churches in Virginia (Byrd 
Chapel – Zion UMC), Los Angeles (Westwood 
UMC), Atascadero (Atascadero UMC), and San  
Diego (St. Mark’s UMC). 
  
Beyond the local church, Myron has served as the 
Los Angeles District Youth Ministries Coordinator, 
as a member of the San Diego District Committee 
on Ordained Ministry, and as a member-at-large, 
Secretary, and Probationary Registrar of the Board 
of Ordained Ministry for the California-Pacific  
Annual Conference. 
  
Myron has served as both a member and as Presi-
dent of the Board (1994-1996) for Sierra Service 
Project, Inc.  Myron also holds a credential in  
mediation and conflict resolution from the  
National Conflict Resolution Center (NCRC). 
  
Myron’s wife, Rev. Martha Wingfield, is Associate 
Pastor of San Dieguito UMC in Encinitas.  Martha 
has also served churches in San Diego, Atascadero 
and Santa Monica, and currently serves on the 
Board of Ordained Ministry for the California-
Pacific Annual Conference.  Myron & Martha have 
two sons, Jesse (20) and Luke (18).  Jesse is a  
student at Mesa College and Luke attends  
University City High School in San Diego. 
  
Born and reared in Virginia, Myron is the youngest 
of three children born to Rev. Arthur Wingfield 
and Willie Fariss Wingfield.  He is a graduate of 
Emory and Henry College, a historic United  
Methodist School in Virginia, and he received his 
Master of Divinity degree from Candler School of 
Theology at Emory University in Atlanta, Georgia. 
  
Myron says that, while his father led him to the 
vocation of ministry, it was his mother who led 
him to his avocation of cooking.  He regularly  
prepares most dinnertime meals for his family and  
enjoys cooking with and for friends, as well.  He 
collects cook books and scours rummage sales for 
cookware, cookbooks, and utensils.  For  
recreation and fitness, Myron & Martha both enjoy 
long-distance bicycling. 

Be a part of a Veteran's DayVeteran's DayVeteran's DayVeteran's Day    Show: 
Performance opportunity for TUMC children 

 

Fine Arts Ballet TheatreFine Arts Ballet TheatreFine Arts Ballet TheatreFine Arts Ballet Theatre is putting on a Veteran's Day 
Show on Thursday, November 1, 2012 at the Old 
Town Community Theatre.  I am looking for children 
grades 1-5 that would like to participate in an  
American themed piece called “Golden Dream”.  
 

Practices: 6:00- 6:45 p.m. Tuesdays, October 9th, 
16th , and 23rd at TUMC in the Hillside Room.   
Please e-mail Stacea Nelson stacnkev@verizon.net   
for more details. 
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TUMC ANNUAL CRAFT FAIRE 2012TUMC ANNUAL CRAFT FAIRE 2012TUMC ANNUAL CRAFT FAIRE 2012TUMC ANNUAL CRAFT FAIRE 2012    
Submitted by Donnie Weaver 
 
Time for Crafts, Food and Fun! 
 
The 15th Annual Craft Faire of TUMC will be held Saturday, October 27th, 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  This 
year’s Faire will be highlighted by the California Woodcarvers Guild, Valley Spinners demonstrating spin-
ning of alpaca wool, live alpacas to pet and feed, and Fairytale Table Top Gardens.  Sixty eight vendors 
offer high quality handcrafts in woodcrafts, sewing arts, home décor, fine art, soaps and lotions, paper 
crafts, jewelry, candles, ceramics, roasted nuts, raw honey and more. 
 
A scrumptious UMW Bake Sale will be offered as well as Used Book/CD Sale.  Tuesday Ladies Bible Study 
are preparing a Continental Breakfast and light lunch, available at nominal cost.   
 
Books and CDs may be brought to the church and placed in designated boxes in the breezeway. 
 
Volunteers are needed to help with set up,  clean up and resetting the sanctuary, Bake and Book Sale,  
vendor check in, parking lot supervision, distribution of posters and flyers.  A sign up sheet is in the 
breezeway. 

 

The TUMC Craft Faire is recognized throughout the Valley as outstanding in quality and organiza-
tion.  Participants come from near and far.  Proceeds are used to assist local mission outreach programs 
and some TUMC programs. 
 
For information or questions call:   Donnie Weaver 951-676-6269 
                                                             Doris Elder        951-693-3142 
                                                                      

Smart Card Discounts are Limitless 
Submitted by Shirley Johnson 
 
Smart Cards are on sale every Sunday at the Scrip table!  When you buy one at $30, which is a one year 
membership, $15 of that purchase price stays with TUMC.  You can use it every day so the discounts are  
limitless.  You get a special booklet when you purchase a Membership card with additional coupons to 
use and many BOGOs (buy one get one offers).   
 
This is a great card to have for discounts at hundreds of restaurants and specialty stores in Temecu-
la.  Save up to 60% at your favorite restaurants, shopping, entertainment and more.  You can also save 
on tickets to Disneyland, Legoland, Sea World, Universal Studios, and Knotts Berry Farm.  This special 
membership card helps you save money while supporting TUMC at the same time!  These would make a 
wonderful gift during the holidays too.  Keep it in mind!   
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TUMC MISSION GIVINGTUMC MISSION GIVINGTUMC MISSION GIVINGTUMC MISSION GIVING    
The following is a breakdown of our mission giving through September 30, 2012.  This does not include 
undesignated mission giving. 
 
Dr. Elma Jocson, Liberia     $   901.98 
Cindy & Gary Moon, Thailand     $1,243.07 
Alternatives to Domestic Violence Casa de Paz   $2,025.00 
Project TOUCH       $   774.00 
UMCOR (includes $280 from One Great Hour of Sharing $   950.50  
Heifer International      $   271.50 
Habitat for Humanity Inland Valley     $   276.50 
Women Against Child Trafficking Safe House   $   228.50 
TEAM Taylor        $   425.00 
Rancho Damacitas       $    509.44  
El Porvenir Clean Water & Sanitation  , Nicaragua  $    425.28 (9/23/12 GB to be added)   
SSP         $    874.50 
Pastor's Discretionary Fund      $    285.00 
Neighborhood Healthcare      $    228.35 
Ministerial Education Fund     $    995.81 
  Plus                         $    468.00 for the third quarter 
Black College Fund      $    583.80 
Africa University Fund      $    130.68 
        $11,596.91$11,596.91$11,596.91$11,596.91    

“Now you are the body of 
Christ, and each one of you is 
a part of it.” 
              1 Corinthians 12:27 

2012 Men’s Retreat2012 Men’s Retreat2012 Men’s Retreat2012 Men’s Retreat    
December 1, 2012December 1, 2012December 1, 2012December 1, 2012————8 a.m.8 a.m.8 a.m.8 a.m.————4 p.m.4 p.m.4 p.m.4 p.m.    

Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Center 
39300 De Portola Road, Temecula 

 
Please join Murrieta UMC Men’s Club and 

Temecula UMC  MONKS 
For a great day of fellowship. 

Bring a friend! 
 

Your $40 fee includes: 
• Continental Breakfast 
• Thought Provoking Messages from Pastor 

Randy Johnson & Pastor Todd Ehrenborg 
• A trip to a working vineyard 
• Lunch 
• Roundtable discussions about the role of 

men in family, church and society, as well as 
some fun & challenging competition. 

 
Reserve your spot by calling  

 Temecula UMC at 676-1800 x 3 

    CHURCH CONFERENCECHURCH CONFERENCECHURCH CONFERENCECHURCH CONFERENCE    
Sunday, November 18th Sunday, November 18th Sunday, November 18th Sunday, November 18th     
11:15 a.m.11:15 a.m.11:15 a.m.11:15 a.m.————12:15 p.m.12:15 p.m.12:15 p.m.12:15 p.m.    

WORSHIP AT 10 A.M. ONLYWORSHIP AT 10 A.M. ONLYWORSHIP AT 10 A.M. ONLYWORSHIP AT 10 A.M. ONLY    
 
TUMC will hold its own All Church Conference Sun-
day, November 18th from 11:15 a.m.—12:15 p.m.  
followed by a potluck lunch.   There will be ONE 
Worship service only this Sunday. 
 
Church Conference is an annual meeting to review 
and evaluate the total mission and ministry of TUMC, 
receive reports, and to adopt objectives and goals 
recommended by the Church Council that are in 
keeping with the objectives of the UM Church. 
 
The TUMC Church Council encourages each member 
to attend this important annual meeting as we are 
ALL called to serve as ministers to grow God’s King-
dom here on Earth.  Attending this meeting will serve 
to inform you and engage you in this important pro-
cess of adopting and implementing the ministry pro-
grams of TUMC.  We have one fine pastor at TUMC, 
Rev. Randy Johnson, but many, many ministers, all of 
whom are called to be active participants in using 
their gifts to serve as Disciples of Christ.   
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UM WOMEN CORNERUM WOMEN CORNERUM WOMEN CORNERUM WOMEN CORNER    

Submitted by Gloria Galvez 
 
The United Methodist Women of TUMC General Meeting will be on October 18th  
at 10:00 a.m. in the Hillside Room.  Our guest speaker for the event is Mary Ann 
Edwards, a member of the Temecula City Council.  Join us to be informed about 
ongoing  projects for our city. 
  
  
 

 

DistrictDistrictDistrictDistrict Upcoming EventsUpcoming EventsUpcoming EventsUpcoming Events:  
  
October 20th  - District Fall Meeting at Redlands First UMC. 
  
October 27th - Annual Cal-Pac Celebration - Two members from each local unit should be sent to the 
celebration as voting delegates (note: this coincides with our Craft Faire).  If you are not involved with 
the Craft Faire and interested in attending,  please submit your name to Dorothy Smith or Anita Louise 
Cressy. 
  

UMW Local Mission ProjectUMW Local Mission ProjectUMW Local Mission ProjectUMW Local Mission Project    
  
Neighborhood Healthcare is an award-winning organization that is known for excelling at its mission.  A private, 

non-profit 501(C) (3) community health organization, it employs 450 people and provides medical, dental, be-

havioral health counseling and wellness promotion to 66,500 people a year including 20,600 children who 

might otherwise go without care.  At its ten health centers located throughout San Diego and Riverside coun-

ties, Neighborhood Healthcare is regarded as a caring and compassionate place that helps those most in need. 

  

If you or someone you know is in need of care, please see contact information below for an appointment. 

  

NEIGHBORHOOD HEALTHCARENEIGHBORHOOD HEALTHCARENEIGHBORHOOD HEALTHCARENEIGHBORHOOD HEALTHCARE————41715 Winchester Road, Temecula CA 9259141715 Winchester Road, Temecula CA 9259141715 Winchester Road, Temecula CA 9259141715 Winchester Road, Temecula CA 92591 
Services (Suite 106):  All ages, Primary & Preventive Health Care, Pediatrics, Behavioral Health/Psychiatry and 

Healthy Families/Medi-Cal Application Assistance.  Hours:  Mon—Fri 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., except Tues  
7:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.  Tel:  (951) 694-9449. 
  
Services (Suite 204): Services (Suite 204): Services (Suite 204): Services (Suite 204):  Women’s Health, Prenatal, Family Planning, Teen Clinic and Healthy Families/Medi-Cal Ap-

plication Assistance.   Hours:  Mon—Fri  7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., except Tues 7:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.   
Tel:  (951) 719-1414. 

TUMC Young AdultsTUMC Young AdultsTUMC Young AdultsTUMC Young Adults    
Jambalaya Fund RaiserJambalaya Fund RaiserJambalaya Fund RaiserJambalaya Fund Raiser    

Sunday, October 21 (between and after services)Sunday, October 21 (between and after services)Sunday, October 21 (between and after services)Sunday, October 21 (between and after services)    
  
The TUMC Young Adults Group will be hosting a Jambalaya Fund Raiser on Sunday, October 21st 
 between and after services.  Bobby Flay has nothing on our Louisiana Chef, Chris Riche and his  
famous Jambalaya recipe, but more importantly half of the money raised will go directly to Rancho Rancho Rancho Rancho 
DamacitasDamacitasDamacitasDamacitas with the other half used to support TUMC Young Adult fellowship activities.  For $10 you 
will get a serving of Jambalaya, salad, roll, drink and desert, all placed in an easy take home tray with 
utensils so enjoy your meal at the church or take it home!   
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10/1 7:00 p.m.  Trustees meet 
10/2 9:30 a.m. Tuesday Ladies Bible Study 
 7:00 p.m.  Book Discussion Group 
10/3 10:00 a.m. Scripture Study w/Pastor 
 12:00 p.m.  Out to Lunch Bunch 
 5:45 p.m. Adult Study & Discussion Group 
 7:15 p.m. Chancel Choir rehearsal 
10/4 7:00 p.m.  Men’s Bible Study 
10/7 9:00 a.m. Adult Bible Study w/Hughes 
 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 
 11:45 a.m. Missions Committee 
 2:00 p.m.  Korean Language Worship 
 5:00 p.m.  Jr. UMYF 
 6:00 p.m.  Sr. UMYF 
10/8 6:30 p.m. Nominating Committee 
10/9 9:30 a.m.  Tuesday Ladies Bible Study 
 6:00 p.m. Veteran’s Day Show rehearsal 
                                w/Stacea Nelson—Hillside Rm. 
 6:30 p.m.  MONKS Planning Meeting at 
                                    Steve Minder’s home 
10/10 10:00 a.m. Scripture Study w/Pastor 
 5:45 p.m.   Adult Study & Discussion Group 
 7:15 p.m.  Chancel Choir rehearsal 
10/11 1:00 p.m.  UM Women Executive Board 
 7:00 p.m.  Mens Bible Study 
10/13 8:00 a.m.  MONKS Monthly Breakfast 
10/1410/1410/1410/14    TUMC’s 25th Anniversary Celebration!TUMC’s 25th Anniversary Celebration!TUMC’s 25th Anniversary Celebration!TUMC’s 25th Anniversary Celebration!    
 9:00 a.m.   Adult Bible Study w/Hughes 
 9:00 a.m.   Sunday School 
 9:00 a.m.   Tagalog Bible Study      
 10:00 a.m.  One worship service followed  
                                 by a Ministry Fair and lunch.   
 2:00 p.m.   Korean Language Worship   
10/15 6:30 p.m.  Church Council 
10/16 9:30 a.m.  Tuesday Ladies Bible Study 
 6:00 p.m. Veteran’s Day Show rehearsal 
                                w/Stacea Nelson—Hillside Rm. 
 6:30 p.m.  Finance Committee 
10/17 10:00 a.m.  Scripture Study w/Pastor 
 5:45 p.m.  Adult Study & Discussion Group 
 7:15 p.m.  Chancel Choir rehearsal 
 7:15 p.m.  Staff Parish Relations 
10/18 10:00 a.m.  UM Women Meeting & Luncheon 
 7:00 p.m.  Mens Bible Study  
 
 

Prayer and Meditation Prayer and Meditation Prayer and Meditation Prayer and Meditation     
Garden Calendars Garden Calendars Garden Calendars Garden Calendars     

 
If you ordered a calendar and have not paid, 
now is the time to turn in your money.  See 
John Cloutier or Barry Adams on Sundays or 
see Mary in the church office during the week. 
 

 

10/21 9:00 a.m.  Adult Bible Study w/Hughes 
 9:00 a.m.  Sunday School 
 9:00 a.m.  Tagalog Bible Study 
 10:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  Young Adults 
                                Jambalaya Fundraiser 
 2:00 p.m.  Korean Language Worship 
 5:00 p.m.  Jr. UMYF 
 6:00 p.m.  Sr. UMYF 
10/22 6:00 p.m.  Centering Prayer 
 6:30 p.m.  Nominating Committee 
10/23 9:30 a.m.  Tuesday Ladies Bible Study 
  6:00 p.m. Veteran’s Day Show rehearsal 
                                w/Stacea Nelson—Hillside Rm. 
10/24 10:00 a.m.  Scripture Study w/Pastor 
 5:45 p.m.  Adult Study & Discussion Group 
 7:15 p.m.  Chancel Choir rehearsal 
10/25 10:00 a.m. Yoga w/Deb Potts returns! 
 5:00—8:00 p.m.  Craft Faire setup 
 7:00 p.m.  Mens Bible Study 
10/26 1:00  - 8:00 p.m.  Craft Faire setup 
10/27 8:30 a.m. Craft Faire, UMW Bake, Book, 
                          CD/DVD sale, Continental  
                          Breakfast and light lunch  
 3:30 p.m.  Craft Faire help needed to 
                               set up chairs in Celebration Hall.  
10/28 9:00 a.m.  Adult Bible Study w/Hughes 
 9:00 a.m.  Sunday School 
 9:00 a.m.  Tagalog Bible Study 
 10:00—noon Homemade Donut & Cider 
          Fundraiser—see orange insert 
 2:00 p.m.  Korean Language Worship 
 6:00—7:15 p.m.  Halloween Party—see 
                                   orange insert 
10/29 6:30 p.m.  Nominating Committee 
10/30 9:30 a.m.  Tuesday Ladies Bible Study 
10/31 10:00 a.m.  Scripture Study w/Pastor 
 5:45 p.m.  Adult Study & Discussion Group  
 7:15 p.m.  Chancel Choir rehearsal 
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If you cannot serve as assigned, please call  John Cloutier for ushers  and Bea Waite for liturgists & 
greeters . 

 

    Oct. 7Oct. 7Oct. 7Oct. 7    October 14October 14October 14October 14    October 21October 21October 21October 21    October 28October 28October 28October 28            

USHERS       USHERS       USHERS       USHERS           
    9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.    

 
Jesse Martinez 

Jan Clark-George 
Barbara Gaborko 

 
 

 
Youth 

 

 
Sam Hill 
Pat Hill 

Oscar Loud 
Thelma Loud 

 
 

 

USHERS       USHERS       USHERS       USHERS           
10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.    
    

 
Janet Galbraith 
Dick Mohammed 
Dan Buttierez 
Boni Gulla 

 
 

One service only 
at 10 a.m. 

Monks 
 

 
Youth 

    
Bea Waite 

Raul Denisac 
Marilyn Barger 

 
 

 

LITURGISTSLITURGISTSLITURGISTSLITURGISTS    
    9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.    
    
10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.    

 
Toby Hammett 

 
Peggy Cowherd 

 
One service only 

at 10 a.m.  

Monks 

 
Youth 

 
Youth 

 
Steve Minder 

 
Sue Bradshaw 

 
 

 

GREETERSGREETERSGREETERSGREETERS    
    9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m.     
    
10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.    
    
SOUNDSOUNDSOUNDSOUND    
TECHTECHTECHTECH    
9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.    
    
10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.    

 
Lovely Villanueva 

 
Joan Jessup 

 
 
 

Mark McCullough 
 

Ken Boyle 

 
One service only 

at 10 a.m. 

Monks 
 
 
 

One service only 
at 10 a.m. 

Ken Boyle 

 
Youth 

 
Youth 

 
 
 

Youth 
 

Youth 

 
Lovely Villanueva 

 
Frances Cortese 

 
 
 

Robert Edmonds  
 

Ken Boyle 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

VISITORVISITORVISITORVISITOR    
TABLE    TABLE    TABLE    TABLE        
    9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.9:00 a.m.    
    
10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.10:30 a.m.    

 
 

Sue Bradshaw 
 

Vinya Gulla 

 
 

One service only 
at 10 a.m. 

Pauline Fields 
& J. Williams 

 
 

Vinya Gulla 
 

Jean Williams 

 
 

Sue Bradshaw 
 

Gloria Galvez 
 

 
 
 

 

FOR SALE:   
 

240,000 annual Welk Platinum Points, $40,000 
market value, asking $3,000.  Diane Martinez, 

951-676-0666 (home), 951-315-6387 (cell). 
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